
	ANNA LOPEZ BROSCHE
PRESIDENT
Council Member,

At-Large Group 1
E-Mail: ABrosche@coj.net
	
	117 West Duval Street

City Hall, Suite 425

Jacksonville, FL  32202
Office (904) 630-1393
Fax (904) 630-2906

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

	

	
	
	

	
	
	


[image: image1.wmf]
January 8, 2018
4:00 p.m.
M E M O R A N D U M

AMENDED

TO:

Honorable Members of the City Council



Members of the Tourist Development Council
FROM:
Council President Anna Lopez Brosche



At-Large Group 1

Chairman, Tourist Development Council

RE:
Advisory Committee to the Tourist Development Council
In accordance with Ordinance Code Section 70.103(b), the Tourist Development Council may establish an advisory body to carry out specialized and detailed projects within the scope of its purpose.  Such advisory body may include persons who are not members of the Tourist Development Council, and shall use the services and staff of the Tourist Development Council.  
On November 22, 2016, the City Council enacted 2016-599-E, Section 9 of which reads the Tourist Development Council shall recommend to the City Council for approval within six (6) months of the date of enactment of such ordinance grant guidelines and procedures for special events and convention grant awards pursuant to the Tourist Development Plan.  Such grant guidelines must include, without limitation, the following requirements as provided by the grant recipients:
i. Evidence of growth or increase in tourism to the City; 

ii. Evidence of a return on the City’s investment; and 

iii. Evidence of the marketing of City tourist-oriented facilities, attractions, activities.

On Thursday, December 14, 2017, the Tourist Development Council held a special meeting to discuss the creation of this Advisory Committee.  An excerpt of the minutes offering additional clarification on what the Tourist Development Council is seeking from the Advisory Committee is as follows:

Ms. Boyer noted that guidelines already exist for making application and processing of requests, but she wants the advisory committee’s charge to clearly be much broader to include policy research about what sorts of events to support and why, how other counties utilize their grants and what sorts of events they try to attract, etc. 
CHARGE:
In accordance with Ordinance Code Section 666.108, the Tourist Development Plan, and specifically stated in Ordinance Code Section 666.108(b)(5) related to special event grants, please prepare guidelines and procedures for awarding special event grants that the Tourist Development Council may use as a framework for providing for the advancement, generation, growth and promotion of tourism, enhancement of the tourist industry, attraction of conventioneers and tourists from within and without the State of Florida to the City of Jacksonville.  These guidelines are intended to serve as criteria for considering and awarding special events grants and should be developed with the intention of facilitating the highest and best use of taxpayer dollars to increase tourism.
MEMBERS:  Pegine Echevarria, Team Pegine, Inc., Chair

Monica Smith, Visit Jacksonville


Alan Verlander, JAXSPORTS Council


Nicole Chapman, Florida Restaurant & Lodging Association


Barbara Halverstadt, Jacksonville Airport Authority


Dave Herrell, City of Jacksonville Office of Sports and Entertainment


Maria Hane, MOSH


Bill McConnell, SMG


Maria Mark, UNF Environmental Center and Timucuan Park Foundation

Sean Satya, Baymont Inn & Suites Jacksonville
DEADLINE:
The Advisory Committee to the Tourist Development Council is tasked to provide a report of its recommendations on the charge set forth above by February 9, 2018.
I would like to thank the Advisory Committee members for their efforts to assist the Tourist Development Council in carrying out its duties to effect the Tourist Development Plan to the fullest extent possible.  
ALB/js
cc:  
Council Members/Staff

        
Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division


Carol Owens, Chief, legislative Services Division


Paula Shoup, Information Systems Administrators


Kyle Billy, Council Auditor
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